@ Cincinnatr Bell”

221 E. Fourth St.
PO. Box 2301
Cincinnati, Ohio 45201-2301

June 19,2017

Ms. Barcy F. McNeal Secretary

The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 1 80 East
Broad Street, I1th Floor

Columbus, Ohio 4321 5-3793

RE: Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI

Cincinnati Bell Telephone, LLC is filing this letter in order to comply with Section
51.915(d)(3) of the Federal Communications Commission's (FCC) November 18, 2011 Report and
Order and Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (FCC 11-161). Section 51.915(d)(3) states * A Price
Cap Carrier seeking revenue recovery must annually certify as part of its tariff filing to the Commission
and to the relevant state commission that the carrier is not seeking duplicative recovery in the state
Jurisdiction for any Eligible Recovery subject to the recovery mechanism”. In compliance with this
FCC requirement the enclosed Certification is hereby submitted to certify that Cincinnati Bell
Telephone. LLC is not seeking duplicative recovery.

Please email me at mike.bishopiacinbell.com or call me at 513-397-123] if you have any
questions regarding this filing.

Sincerely,

Senior Manager - Switched

Services & Regulatory
Cincinnati Bell Telephone, LLC

Enclosure



CERTIFICATION

Pursuant to 47 C.F.R §51.915(d)(3) Cincinnati Bell Telephone, LLC certifies to the Commission that it is
not seeking duplicative recovery in the state jurisdiction for any Eligible Recovery subject to the federal
recovery mechanism prescribed in the Federal Communications Commission’s November 18, 2011
USF/ICC Transformation Order, FCC 11-161.

Date: __June 16,2017 Name; QW /'/ '{é‘é”‘“"“

Title:  Theocdore W. Heckmann
Managing Director — Regulatory &
Govemment Affairs
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